
 

 

                              Transfer of Bail C Waiver of Fee 
 

Directive #2-70  October 7, 1970 
Issued by:  Edward B. McConnell 

Administrative Director 
 

It has come to the attention of the Administrative Office that the practice in some 
of the counties with regard to the transfer of bail from municipal courts to the Superior 
Court is not in accordance with R. 1:13-2. 

The rule clearly states that clients of the Public Defender are not to be charged 
any filing fees.  The waiver applies to all fees, including bail bond filings and their 
discharge. 
 
 EDITOR=S NOTE 
 

The only change is the deletion of "County Courts" and the insertion of "the Superior Court" in 
paragraph one. 
 
  


